Fellow Members,

Exciting news!! The board met on Thursday, May 21st and made the determination
based on the Governor's recommendation, to open the pool on Saturday, May 30th.
This will give us time to ensure we are meeting all of the guidance from the State and
local authorities and most importantly have in place processes and procedures to
ensure the safety of our members.

With the opening on May 30, some changes will occur in our normal operating
procedures.

These include:

e We ask that any member or guest please be respectful and not participate at the
pool if they are exhibiting any known symptoms or feeling in any way sick or
under the weather.

e The expectation is that all members will ensue they abide by the guidelines for
social distancing while attending the pool unless they are of the same household.

e Our occupancy will be initially limited to 100 members and guests within the pool’s
outer fence at a time. We will adjust as we are able to within the guidance and
allowance of the Governor’s executive order.

e Lifeguards will be asked to update the pool’s Facebook page every hour on current
occupancy numbers to enable members to better plan their visits. We ask that
you be understanding in this measure as it can result in local government not
allowing us to remain open if we do not abide by the State guidance.

e We will have a bring your own chair policy this year. This allows our guards to
perform the life saving/protecting roles they were hired for and not need to worry
about performing sanitizing duties for each lounge chair after it has been used.

¢ We will have a ‘one-way’ in and ‘one-way’ our system. The double gate located at
the end of the parking lot sidewalk will be exit only. The single gate on Willow
street will be the only entrance gate. This is to ensure we always have an
accurate count of members and guests in the pool.

e It is imperative that all members sign in and annotate all members of their
household that are with them. This is in the case that we need to trace we can for
a specific date and time.

e We are currently working with Ava Maldonado, our swim instructor, on the
particulars that will allow for swim lessons this season. We will advise you once
we know more.

¢ Feel free to book parties via the website. We will still be able to offer this service.

¢ We will be offering snacks this year, however anything requiring cooking, even in a
microwave, will not be provided. It will be limited to chips, candy, soda, and
water.

e We will not be partnering with Day cares during the 2020 season as there will be
occupancy restrictions and we want to ensure members are allowed every
opportunity to utilize their membership. We will revisit these partnerships for the
2021 season as they do produce revenue for the pool.



Please understand that you will be asked to sign a statement of understanding upon your
first visit to the pool this year showing that you understand and agree to abide by the above
guidelines.

Looking forward to seeing all of you next weekend!
Sincerely,

Chris Hall
President, Angier Recreation Club



